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UNIFORM SHOP 
 

Opening hours are  
Mondays 8.15am-9.15am 

and 
Fridays  8.15am-9.15am  

and 2.30pm-3.30pm 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DATES  
FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

THIS WEEK… 
Tuesday 28th April 

Reconciliation – Yr4 9.45am 

 
 

Parish Mass 9:30am 

in the MPA  
 

 

 

 

 

FUTURE DATES… 
 

Tuesday 5th May 
Diocesan Cross Country – Eastern 

Creek 
 

Wednesday 6th May 
Eucharist Workshop – St 

Matthew’s 9:30am-2:30pm 
 

Thursday 7th May 
Girls Soccer – St 3 Gala Day 

 

Friday 8th May 
Mother’s Day Liturgy 9am, Morning 

Tea 9.45am & Stall 10am 
 

Sunday 10th May 
Mother’s Day 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Dear Families of Chisholm,  
 

25th April 2015 is a significant date for Australians being the 
centenary year of the forging of the ANZAC spirit along the shores 
of Gallipoli. On this occasion I wish to share with you an adaptation 
of Bishop Comemsoli’s Lenten Message 2015. 
 

There have been moments of remembrance where we can recall, 
and reflect, and learn again of the evil of war, and the need for each 
one of us to commit to pathways of peace. 
 

We have heard on many occasions, the hearing again of that sombre but noble prayer we 
recite for the fallen: the Ode of Remembrance. 
 

In a particular way I am always touched by the words towards the end of the Ode: 
At the going down of the sun, and in the morning, we will remember them. We will 
remember them. 
 

Our remembrance is not meant to be a sentimental recollection, it’s meant to be a firm and 
dignified acknowledgment of those who have sacrificed their lives for the care of their 
country, and we extend that remembrance to those who were left behind in grief and loss, 
and to those who returned broken in body and often in sprit. 
 

As we say at the end of the Ode: lest we forget. 
 

Lest we forget God who created all people to live in peace with each other. 
Lest we forget the one who died and rose for us, Jesus Christ, 

and to be renewed in his love for us. 
Lest we forget the gift of life itself given to us by God. 

Lest we forget the gift of mercy and forgiveness, won for us by Christ on the cross. 
Lest we forget the gift of love and hope implanted deep in us  

by the Holy Spirit of the Lord. 
Lest we forget Jesus in our own lives, in the lives of our families,  

in our very selves. 
 

At the going down of the sun, and in the morning light, Christ is with us. From death to life, 
in his crucifixion and in his resurrection, may we remember him, Christ our Lord, Christ our 

hope, Christ our friend, Christ our life. 
 

Welcome Back to School  
It is lovely to be back at school for Term 2. We have commenced the term at a fast pace 
having come together already as a whole school community to celebrate a beautiful Easter 
and ANZAC day liturgy and there are many events ahead that I know parents will enjoy 
participating in. As we commence a new term, may our community be blessed for the 
journey ahead. 

 

God Bless 
 
 
Keiran Byrnes 

 

SCHOOL PRAYER 
 

This is our Catholic school 
Let peace dwell here 

Let the rooms 
Be full of contentment 

Let love abide here 
Love of one another 

Love of everyone 
Love of God 

and love of life itself 
Let us remember that 

As many hands build a house 
So many hearts make a school. 

Principal:  Ms Keiran Byrnes 

30 Collith Avenue, Bligh Park 2756 

PO Box 5724, South Windsor, 2756 

Phone (02) 4587.8915   Fax (02) 4587.8916 

Website: www.chisholmblighpark.catholic.edu.au 

Email:  chisholm@parra.catholic.edu.au 
SCHOOL OFFICE HOURS 

Monday to Friday 

8.30am – 3.30pm 

Administrator:  Fr Arthur Cook 
Sacramental Co-Ordinator:  Mrs Cita Adams 
Phone (02) 4577 3073   Fax (02) 4577 2124 

Winter Uniform 

Change Over 

All students are to be in 

their full winter uniform 

by week 3, Monday 4
th

 

May.  Thanks 



 

THANK YOU 
 

Last Wednesday after the rain 

had eased I was driving home 

listening to the radio and the 

announcer had invited listeners to 

call in with “thank you stories” 

for people who had assisted them in some way during 

the stormy weather.  There of course were many 

warming stories that included the help of emergency 

services, the SES, neighbours, friends, and unknown 

“Good Samaritans”.   
 

I too would like to say thank you. Thank you to 

teaching staff who during inclement weather often 

worked longer periods of time to supervise children and 

especially the way in which they worked in the rain to 

ensure that children who caught buses or were picked 

up at kiss and drop did so safely.  
 

I also thank our office staff who work very hard at these 

times staying up to date with weather warnings, liaising 

with bus companies and communicating with a greatly 

increased number of parents as alternate arrangements 

are often made. 
 

Thank you to the children who returned to school ready 

to learn and made a positive and settled beginning to 

the term. 
 

Finally thank you to the parents who exercised 

patience, good humour or may have even just taken the 

time to smile or say thank you to staff. 
 

STAFFING UPDATE 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
Congratulations to . . . 

 

Sarah & Adam Watson 
on the surprise arrival on the 25

th
 April, 2015 

of beautiful twin boys,   
Benjamin Alexander and George Adam  

 
 

 

Mrs Watson began her leave last Thursday and I 

would like to acknowledge the great work and 

contribution of Mrs Watson to Chisholm and the 

education of the children in her care. 
 

We welcome the return of Mrs Erin 

Turnbull to Chisholm who will be 

teaching 3 Grey beginning Monday 

4
th

 May for the remainder of the 

2015 school year. Mrs Turnbull has 

been working closely with Mrs 

Watson and the Stage 2 teaching team to ensure a 

smooth transition. 
 

We also welcome Mrs Mary Sullivan who is 

returning from leave this week. 
 
 

STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY 
 

Monday 25
th

 May will be our next 

staff development day. All staff will 

be involved in professional learning 

about improving reading 

comprehension and developing a deep understanding 

of what great readers do. This will be a pupil free 

day. 
 

SAFE, HONEST, RESPECTFUL LEARNING 
COMMUNITY 

 

 

At Chisholm we pride ourselves on being a safe, honest 

and respectful learning community. These values are 

important values for all our community including 

children, staff and parents. 
 

The children are very clear about these expectations and 

we are proud of the high standard of behaviour that our 

children display. Naturally concerns sometimes arise for 

children and as adults working with the children we assist 

them to reflect upon the situation and find positive ways 

to solve their concern or issue. 
 

As adults, sometimes you may also have an issue or 

concern in regards to your child. Office and teaching staff 

are always happy to listen to and help resolve any 

concerns that may arise. It is important that this is done in 

a manner that maintains the dignity of the person and is 

respectful. In this way we can set a great example for our 

children of how to resolve concerns in a positive, honest 

and respectful manner. 
 

As always if you need to speak with any member of staff 

we simply ask that you make an appointment so that we 

can make the time to continue to work in partnership with 

you. 
 

Thank you for your continued support. 
 

Keiran Byrnes 
 

KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENTS FOR 2016 
 

Just a reminder to any parents wishing to enroll their 
child in Kindergarten for 2016 that applications are now 
being accepted.  Interview times are being 
timetabled and conducted with the aim that they 
will be completed by the end of this 
term.  If you have any relatives or friends 
considering enrolling their child at 
Chisholm in 2016, now is the time to 
remind them to place their applications at 
the school office. 
 

NATIONAL ASSESSMENT PROGRAM 
LITERACY AND NUMERACY 2015 

 

This year’s NAPLAN tests will be taking place 
from the 12

th
 – 14

th
 May, inclusive.  Students in 

year 3 and year 5 will complete testing in 
Language Conventions, Writing, Reading and Numeracy. 
Teachers have been assisting the students in 
understanding test procedures, time management and 
strategies for answering a variety of question styles to 
support them in giving their best efforts during the tests. 
Best wishes to all students involved in this year’s NAPLAN 
tests. 
 



 

FROM THE REC 
 

Sunday Mass at Chisholm 
Mass is held here at Chisholm every Sunday at 9:30am. Each Sunday, a 
small community gathers together in the school MPA to celebrate Mass, 
followed by a light morning tea.   
 

I have had an 

amazing pilgrimage 

through the Holy 

Land visiting many 

places that are important in the Old 

Testament as well as Bethlehem, Nazareth, the Sea of 

Galilee, Tiberias and Jerusalem. Each day, as pilgrims, we 

prayed the morning and evening prayer of the Church and 

celebrated Mass in many of these significant places. We 

had an inspiring Christian Palestinian guide called Rami 

who put each place into context for us through his own 

Melchite Catholic faith. 

The most inspirational highlight was Mass on a boat on 

the Sea of Galilee because it was easy to imagine how it 

would have been for Jesus and his disciples when he 

called Peter to walk to him. We also visited the Primacy 

of Peter where the disciples had caught 

fish and Jesus appeared to them on the 

beach of the Sea of 

Galilee. It felt very 

safe in Israel and we 

walked each night 

through the old city of 

Jerusalem. 

 
Merilyn Hancock– Religious Education Co-ordinator  
 

UNIFORM AND GROOMING 
 

A big thank you to all of our parents who are very 

supportive and continue to send their child/children to 

school dressed in the correct school uniform and with 

appropriate grooming, especially haircuts. This is a great 

way to instil self-respect and respect for the school 

community to which they belong.  

An increasing a number of boys are coming to school with 

haircuts that are not even in length, are layered or 

sculptured. Parents are reminded of the following 

grooming requirements regarding hair.  

GROOMING AND HAIR  

¶ Hair is to be kept neat and tidy, off the collar, of 

consistent natural colour, of gradual even grade 

and all extremes of fashion are to be avoided. 

Some examples of ñstylesò that are unacceptable 

include: ridges, lines, undercuts, steps, bowl cuts, 

any excessive shaping with gel, and any shaving 

cuts.  

¶ Girlôs hair that is longer than shoulder length is to 
be tied back from the face. Hair is to be off the 

face and out of the eyes.  

¶ Ribbons, hair slides etc., if worn should be in the 

uniform fabric or maroon. Scrunchies are sold 

from the Uniform Shop.  

We thank you for your ongoing understanding in not 

sending mixed messages to the children and supporting 
us in being consistent with our school grooming policy. 

 

SCHOOL TERM DATES – 2015 

Term 2 Monday, 20 April Friday, 26 June 

Term 3 Monday, 13 July Friday, 18 September 

Term 4 Tuesday, 6 October Friday, 18 December 

 

ANZAC LITURGY / SERVICE 
 

Last Friday The Chisholm community took time 

to remember the service men and women who 

have given and continue to give their lives in the 

service of our beautiful country, Australia.  

I would like to especially thank Mr. Leon Walker 

from the Windsor RSL sub branch, who was our 

guest speaker on this special occasion. Mr. 

Walker has a special connection to the school as 

his grandsons Nicholas Walker, Bradley Walker 

and Dominic Haddad all attend Chisholm. 

In addition the six Student Leaders were 

privileged to attend the NSW schools ANZAC 

memorial service in Hyde Park last Thursday. It 

was a special way to commemorate the 

Centenary of ANZAC. Our thanks to Leon 

Walker and the Windsor RSL for their invitation 

and support. 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 
 

Due to the wet weather conditions last 

Wednesday some photos that were scheduled to 

be taken outside, have had to be rescheduled for 

a later date. This will most likely be some time in 

term 3 or 4. The photographers will inform the 

school when they have a time available in their 

busy schedule and we will inform parents when 

we know the date. 

 If any child missed an individual or family photo 

on the day, these can also be rescheduled for the 

new date.  We will keep you informed and we 

thank you for your understanding, given the 

challenges that the weather caused on photo day. 
 

CCG – CHISHOLM COMMUNITY GROUP 
 

The CCG is a great way to meet new people, find out 
what is happening in your childôs school and to assist 
with decision making and support your children. 
All community members are welcome to join the 
meetings.   



 

MOTHERS’, DAY 

LITURGY & MORNING TEA 

This will be held Friday 8
th

 May 2015 at 9am, we will gather to 

celebrate in liturgy the gift of mothers and the special women in 

our lives.  

These women give us strength and comfort and deserve our love 

and admiration. 

We invite mums, grandmothers and carers to stay for a morning 

tea in the MPA after the liturgy. 

STALL  

This will be held for the children on Friday 8
th

 

May 2015 after the 9am Liturgy. 

Children will be given the opportunity to purchase 

a gift for their mum, grandmother or other 

important woman in their life. 

Helpers are all welcome.  If you can spare some time to assist at 

the stall please meet near the canteen after the liturgy. 

Gifts will be priced between $1.00 - $5.00’s. 
 

Please send your child with a plastic carry bag for them to bring their gifts home. 
 

LIBRARY NEWS 
 

Book Covering 

We have a number of new Library books that need covering. 
If you are able to assist by taking some home, please see 
Mrs Lark in the Library. 
 

Premier's Reading Challenge 2015 
All students in K-2 will be doing the challenge as part of their 
classroom Literacy program. No notes are required from 
parents.  
 

Students in Years 3-6 who wish to do the challenge need to 
return the permission slip to Mrs Lark so they can get their 
log in details and enter their results online. 

 

Fiona Lark - Teacher Librarian 
 

SPORT 
 

Diocesan Cross Country 
Good luck to the Diocesan Cross Country team who will 
compete at Eastern Creek Motor Sports Park on Tuesday 5

th
 

May. 
Parent Helpers 

I am still looking for coaches for the gala day Soccer teams 
(Senior Girls, Senior Boys, Junior Girls and Junior Boys) that 
are coming up shortly.  If you are able to assist please 
contact Mrs Baxter. Without coaches we may need to 
withdraw from these competitions. 
 

Sports Footwear 
As the year has gone there have been some lapses in the 
student’s footwear for sport. Please ensure that your children 
wear sports shoes not globes, vans, boots or volley’s as they 
do not provide adequate support or grip when participating in 
sport and as such become a safety issue. Also with the 
cooler months now upon us, especially in the morning, the 
grass is wet. If you have concerns about your child's feet 
getting wet, pack an extra pair of socks and / or shoes. 
The best alternative is to buy leather/vinyl sports shoes when 
you need to purchase their next pair.  
 

Karen Baxter & Belinda Barnes – Sport Co-ordinators 
 

 

 
 

Congratul ations to the following student é 

Charbel Andonian (6M ) who  played with his team in the 

Hawkesbury Oasis Water Polo grand final U/14õs. 

The team were  runners up for 2014/15 competition.  
 

Well done!!!  

 

If you know of any student who has excelled in any area outside of school, 
please let us know – this spot is reserved for them! 

CANTEEN ROSTER 
 

TERM 2 

Wed Apr 29 Elizabeth Vassallo, Constanza Gaiser  
Thurs Apr 30 Vicky Withers, Kerri Allen 

Fri May 1 Tami Adams, Kristina Anderson, Kirsten Broadfoot 

Mon May 4 Belinda Parr, HELP NEEDED 
Tue May 5 Michelle McDonald, Sam Puglisi 
Wed May 6 Bernadette Sciberras, Michelle Penza 
Thurs May 7 Donna Goddard, Amanda Allen 

Fri May 8 Michelle Vickery, Alison Lappalainen, Elizabeth Williams 

Mon May 11 Nina Dimech, Kelly Williams 
Tue May 12 Nicole Bruce, Rachelle Wilkins 

 

 

PLEASE LET ME KNOW IF YOU CANNOT ATTEND, OR IF YOU ARE ABLE HELP ON ONE OF 

THE SPECIFIED DAYS.     Sandra 0421907442 

Parents we need helpers to be able to offer this service to both you and you 

children, as you can see from the roster above, we are short on 

helpers in the canteen. If I have missed your name off the 

roster, made a mistake or if you would like to help out for a day, 

please give me a ring or come and see me in the canteen.  
 

  
 

Sandra Goldsbrough 
Canteen Co-ordinator 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Congratulations to the following students who 
celebrate their birthday over the next few weeks: 

 

Jake Hodges, Veronica Bourke, Aaron Camilleri, 
Joshua Ferrara, Harrison Ferrara, Olivia Halliwell, 
Jacob Beattie, Cruz Baker, Elloise Gruppetta, Luke 
Allen, Tazlina Jagdev, Amber Galea, Jack 
Stevenson, Alana Loveridge, Paris Newport, Dane 
Johnson, Aidan Johnson, Noah Peter, Julia Taylor, 
Tanmola Meka, Tiffany Winder, Lydiah Tuckey, 
Sophie Coe, Matilda Dalton, Ryder Vanderburg, 
James Sharp, Alyssia Barreto, Kirrily Moss, Darcy 
Williams, Chelsea Privitera, Levi Cluderay & Jake 
McDermott 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
WEEK  MONDAY  TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY  SAT/SUN 

April  

1 

 

 

 

 

20th     

 

21st    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

22nd    

School Photos 

 

 

23rd     

 
24th  

ANZAC Day Assembly 9am 

MPA 

 

 

25th/26th  

ANZAC DAY  

 

April/

May 

2 
 

 

 

 

27th   

Easter Liturgy 

28th  

Reconciliation – Yr 4 9.45am 

 

 

Hymn Practice 2pm 

 

29th  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

30th April  

 

 

1st May   

 

2nd/3rd    

 

May 

3 

 

 

 

 

4th   

 

5th   

Diocesan Cross Country- 

Eastern Creek 

 

 

6th   

Eucharist Workshop – St 

Matthew’s 9.30-2.30 

 

 

7th         

Girls Soccer – St 3 Gala Day 

8th  

Mother’s Day Liturgy 9am 

Morning Tea 9.45 

Stall 10.00 

9th/10th     

Mother’s Day 

 

May 

4 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

11th  

 

 

Mrs Hancock returns from 

leave 

12th   

Yr 3&5 National Spelling, 

Writing&Grammar 

Assessment 

 

 

 

Hymn Practice 2pm 

 

 

 

13th     

Yr 3&5 National Reading 

Assessment 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

14th   

Yr 3&5 National Numeracy 

Assessment  

 

15th     

 

16th/17th  

Ascension 

 

First Eucharist 11am & 1pm 

 

May 

5  

 

 

 

 

 

18th    

 

19th    

Reconciliation – Yr 5 9.45am 

 

 

 

 

 

Confirmation Parent Info night 

7.30 MPA 

20th       

EMU Training – Carmen 

 

 

 

 

 

Confirmation Parent Info night 

7.30 St Matthew’s Church 

 

 

21st  

 
22nd    

 

23rd/24th  

Pentecost 

Our Lady Help of Christians 

 

First Eucharist 11am & 1pm 

 

May 

6 

 

 

 

 

25th     

 

STAFF 

DEVELOPMENT 

DAY  

(Pupil Free) 

 

Literacy 

26th  

 

 

 

Hymn Practice 2pm 

 

 

 

27th  

Boys Soccer – St 3 Gala Day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

28th  

 

29th  

Staff Prayer – Simon 

 

Chisholm Day Mass 9am & 

Mufti Day 

 

 

30th/31st  

Holy Trinity 

June 

7 
 
 

 

 

1st June    

 

2nd    

 

3rd    

 

4th   

 

5th  

Chisholm Primary Sports 

Carnival 

6th/7th  

Corpus Christi 

 

6th Confirmation Commitment 

Mass 6pm St Matthew’s 

 

7th Confirmation Commitment 

Mass 9.30am Chisholm & 9am 

St Matthew’s 

June 

8 
 

 

 

 
 

8th    

 

 

QUEENS BIRTHDAY 

Public Holiday 

9th    

Reconciliation – Yr 6 9.45am 

 

 

Hymn Practice 2pm 

 

10th     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

11th  

 

Reports go home 

 

 

 

 

 

12th  
Sacred Heart 

Staff Prayer – Rebecca C 

 

 

NSWCPSC Cross Country  

13th/14th  

St Anthony of Padua 

June 

9 
 
 

 

 
 

15th   

 

16th    

 

17th     

 

 

Parent Teacher  Interviews 

18th   

  

 

Parent Teacher  Interviews 

19th     

 

St Vincent De Paul Mufti Day 

20th/21st  

June  

10 
 

 

 

 

 

 

22nd    

 

 

 

23rd   24th  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

25th  

Stage 2 Soccer Gala Day 

26th    

 

 

 

School Closes for Term 2 

 

27th/28th  

 

 

 



 

 

Chisholm Catholic Primary School 

Term 2, 2015 Canteen Roster 
 

Monday 20th April Tues 21st April Wed 22nd April Thurs 23rd April Friday 24th April 

Tami Adams 
Kerrie Allen 

Michelle Dimech 
Mel Gardner 

 

Tami Adams Amanda Allen 
Kristie Coe 

Tami Adams, Coralie 
Livingstone, Kristina 

Anderson 

Monday 27th April Tues 28th April Wed 29th April Thurs 30th April Friday 1st May 

Rachelle Wilkins 
Michelle Parsons 

Michelle Parsons 
Chevon Tigere 

 

Elizabeth Vassallo 
Constanza Gaiser 

Vicky Withers 
Kerri Allen 

Tami Adams 
Kristina Anderson, 
Kirsten Broadfoot 

Monday 4th May Tues 5th May Wed 6th May Thurs 7th May Friday 8th May 

Belinda Parr 
 

Michelle McDonald 
Sam Puglisi 

 

Bernadette Sciberras 
Michelle Penza 

Amanda Allen 
Donna Goddard 

Michelle Vickery 
Alison Lappalainen 
Elizabeth Williams 

Monday  11th May Tues 12th May Wed 13th May Thurs 14th May Friday 15th May 

Nina Dimech 
Kelly Williams 

Nicole Bruce 
Rachelle Wilkins 

Nicole Anderson 
Bec Monaghan 

Fiona Barlow 
Amanda Allen 

Julie Lavender 
Carolyn Young  

Monday  18th May Tues 19th May Wed 20th May Thurs 21st May Friday 22nd May 

Rochelle Weller 
 

Mr. Broadfoot 
Lauren Dukes 

 

Simone Usher 
Jade Millan 

Help needed 

Tammie Sharp 
Bridget Walker 

Tami Adams 
Kristina Anderson 

Monday 25th May Tues 26th May Wed  27th May Thurs 28th May Friday 29th May 

Jade Millan 
Help needed 

Michelle Dimech 
Mel Gardner 

 

Raine Mattingley 
Amanda Micallef 

Help needed 
Natalie Allen 
Tammi Sharp 

Deanne Russell 
Kirsty Collins 

Mon 1st June Tues 2nd June Wed 3rd June Thurs 4th June Friday 5th June 

Tami Adams 
 
 

Danielle Egan Michelle Penza 
Coralie Livingstone 

Kerri Allen 
Amanda Allen 

Donna Cluderay 
Michelle Vickery 

Mon 8th June Tues 9th June Wed 10th June Thurs 11th June Friday 12th June 

Nina Dimech 
Kelly Williams 

Michelle  Parsons 
Lauren Dukes 

Simone Usher 
Help needed 

Liz Vassallo 
Help needed 

Monique Walker 
Tammi Sharp 
Help needed 

Mon 15th June Tues 16th June Wed  17th June Thurs 18th June Friday 19th June 

Belinda Parr 
Amanda Micallef 

Mr. Broadfoot 
Sam Puglisi 

Nicole Anderson 
Amanda Micallef 

Vicky Withers 
Bridget Walker 

Julie Lavender 
Carolyn Young 

Kristina Anderson 

Mon 22nd June Tues 23rd June Wed 24th June Thurs 25th June Friday 26th June 

Tami Adams 
Jade Millan 

Nicole Bruce 
Verity Bugeja 

 

Bernadette Sciberras 

Bec Monaghan 
Megan Ferrara 
Natalie Allen 

Donna Cluderay 
Michelle Vickery 

 

PLEASE LET ME KNOW IF YOU CANNOT ATTEND, OR IF YOU ARE ABLE HELP ON 

ONE OF THE SPECIFIED DAYS.     Sandra 0421907442 
Parents we need helpers to be able to offer this service to both you and you children, as you can see from the roster above, we 

are short on helpers in the canteen. If I have missed your name off the roster, made a mistake or if you would like to help out for 

a day, please give me a ring or come and see me in the canteen.  

 


